            	



Subject:  
LRSD adoption of what will be 3.4 Licensed Personnel Reduction in Force policy.
Background:  
LRSD has undergone a review of its current policies and found that many of them are out of date and needs to be updated.  Upon research and review, LRSD decided to adopt the ASBA Model Policies adapted specifically for LRSD.  Section 3 and Section 8 are undergoing additional review to be in compliance with other LRSD documents and the recognized union agreements.
Rationale:
Section 3.4 of the ASBA Model deal with Reductions in Force.  LRSD and the recognized union have negotiated and agreed upon a Reduction in Force policy for certified personnel.  LRSD would therefore like to adopt the agreed Reduction in Force policy this group of employees.  LRSD is not considering a reduction in force at this time and only seeks to adopt this policy as a part of an overall review and updating of policy.
Funding:
LRSD does not anticipate that funding will be needed to update and convert policy.
Recommendation:
LRSD recommends that the Commissioner adopt the Licensed Personnel Reduction in Force policy.
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